
MINUTES
Of a Regular Meeting of the
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
January 4, 2023

A regular meeting of the Village Board of Piper City was brought to order at the Community Building on January 4, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Orr presiding.  Trustees Fuoss, Houck, Cotter, Berry, and Bertrand responded to roll call.   Mogged was absent.

The minutes from the regular meeting held on December 7, 2022, were presented to the Board for their approval.  Motion to approve the minutes was made by Berry and seconded by Houck.  On a voice vote all trustees voted aye and the motion was carried.  

The financial report for December showing a balance on hand in all funds of $995,397.62 as of December 31, 2022, was presented to the Board for their approval.  Motion was made by Fuoss and seconded by Cotter to approve the financial report.  On a voice vote all trustees voted aye and the report was approved.

A list of payroll and bills were presented to the Board for their consideration.  Motion by 
Berry and seconded by Fuoss that the village clerk issue warrants on the village treasurer to named claimants.  On a voice vote all trustees voted aye and the motion was carried.  The list of payroll and bills is attached to these minutes and made a part hereof by reference.

There were no public comments.

Under old business, Mayor Orr informed the board that a water tower inspection had been performed by Farnsworth Group and they would be receiving a report soon.  Mayor Orr told the board that Mike Evely is scheduled to take his water operator’s test on February 7, 2023.

Under new business, Mayor Orr reviewed the water billing and collections procedures with the board.  The clerk will send hearing notices to both homeowners and tenants of residences with overdue water bills.

Mayor Orr noted that the zoning board/planning commission will need to meet to review zoning changes for the proposed site of the veterinary clinic.  

Mayor Orr informed the board that Code Officer Janet Walker was scheduled to have back surgery and her return date was undetermined.

Under Trustee reports, Trustee Berry questioned if Piper City could approach the village of Chatsworth concerning hiring one of their officers part-time in order to conduct some of the business that the Code Officer would be responsible for.  The board discussed the idea and Mayor Orr offered to reach out to the mayor of Chatsworth.  The trustees discussed current 
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properties in violation of code.   The trustees want to act against a property owner for allowing parties to live in a camper placed on the property and asked Mayor Orr to verify ownership of said property.  Trustees Berry and Bertrand asked if the village or Code Officer completes any type of homeowner inspection with property owners prior to renting out the residence.  Trustee Fuoss asked for a status report on Ms. Cindy Green’s driveway.  The trustees would like to see the driveway work completed.   Trustee Cotter noted some puddling occurring on Oak St. from Pine St. to Rte. 115 and proposed grading to fix it.  He also noted that some leveling and grading was needed at the East entrance to the Piper City Junior High School entrance.  It was noted that Rodney Frechette had some grading attachments that would fit the Bobcat.

Motion for adjournment was made by Fuoss and seconded by Bertrand. Motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 8:01 p.m. 




								Rhonda McCoy, Village Clerk
